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attend PCC’s 500th 

meeting 



‘YOUR FORCE  YOUR VO‘YOUR FORCE  YOUR VO‘YOUR FORCE  YOUR VOICE’ ICE’ ICE’    

MEETING SCHEDULE MEETING SCHEDULE MEETING SCHEDULE    
Meet Your PCC Meet Your PCC Meet Your PCC    

Your Force Your Voice Your Force Your Voice represents the Commissioner’s personal represents the Commissioner’s personal 

pledge to attend at least one community meeting in every Cleveland pledge to attend at least one community meeting in every Cleveland 

ward each year. Here is a list of upcoming meetings where you can ward each year. Here is a list of upcoming meetings where you can 

meet and speak to Barry about local community safety:meet and speak to Barry about local community safety:  

¶¶  Coulby Newham Community Council Coulby Newham Community Council   

Monday 4th December, 19:00, Langdon Square, Coulby Newham, TS8 0TFMonday 4th December, 19:00, Langdon Square, Coulby Newham, TS8 0TF  

¶¶  Crime Prevention Christmas ‘Pop up shop’Crime Prevention Christmas ‘Pop up shop’  

  Tuesday 5th December, 11:00, Tesco, West Dyke Road, Redcar Tuesday 5th December, 11:00, Tesco, West Dyke Road, Redcar   

“Recognising excellent “Recognising excellent “Recognising excellent 
community safety and community safety and community safety and 
voluntary work in Cleveland voluntary work in Cleveland voluntary work in Cleveland 
has always been important has always been important has always been important 

to me.to me.to me.   

“That’s why the Cleveland “That’s why the Cleveland “That’s why the Cleveland 
Community Safety Awards are in their fifth year this Community Safety Awards are in their fifth year this Community Safety Awards are in their fifth year this 
year and will continue to honour those who have year and will continue to honour those who have year and will continue to honour those who have 
dedicated their time to making Cleveland a safer dedicated their time to making Cleveland a safer dedicated their time to making Cleveland a safer 
place. place. place.    

“We had some exceptional winners and nominees “We had some exceptional winners and nominees “We had some exceptional winners and nominees 
this year, including special awards for Shahda this year, including special awards for Shahda this year, including special awards for Shahda 
Khan from Middlesbrough Council and Sue Smith Khan from Middlesbrough Council and Sue Smith Khan from Middlesbrough Council and Sue Smith 
from Teesside SARC. Well done to all.from Teesside SARC. Well done to all.from Teesside SARC. Well done to all.   

“This month also held a special milestone for me, “This month also held a special milestone for me, “This month also held a special milestone for me, 
as I held my 500th community meeting at Police as I held my 500th community meeting at Police as I held my 500th community meeting at Police 
HQ and invited the best Cleveland has to offer from HQ and invited the best Cleveland has to offer from HQ and invited the best Cleveland has to offer from 
the voluntary sector. the voluntary sector. the voluntary sector.    

“It was a humbling experience to share the evening “It was a humbling experience to share the evening “It was a humbling experience to share the evening 
with such selfless individuals, with such amazing with such selfless individuals, with such amazing with such selfless individuals, with such amazing 
stories to tell.stories to tell.stories to tell.   

“Finally, the search for a Chief Constable for “Finally, the search for a Chief Constable for “Finally, the search for a Chief Constable for 
Cleveland Police has begun.Cleveland Police has begun.Cleveland Police has begun.   

“I’m looking for an inspirational and visible leader, “I’m looking for an inspirational and visible leader, “I’m looking for an inspirational and visible leader, 
with a drive to ensure that the Force becomes with a drive to ensure that the Force becomes with a drive to ensure that the Force becomes ---   
and remains and remains and remains ---   an outstanding police service.”an outstanding police service.”an outstanding police service.”   

   

WHAT’S NEW WHAT’S NEW   

THIS MONTHTHIS MONTH  

ÝÝÝ   Commissioner’s Commissioner’s Commissioner’s 
November updateNovember updateNovember update   

ÝÝÝ   PCC’s 500th community PCC’s 500th community PCC’s 500th community 
meetingmeetingmeeting   

ÝÝÝ   PCC launches Chief PCC launches Chief PCC launches Chief 
Constable recruitmentConstable recruitmentConstable recruitment   

ÝÝÝ   PCC calls for fairer PCC calls for fairer PCC calls for fairer 
funding for policingfunding for policingfunding for policing   

ÝÝÝ   Transgender Day of Transgender Day of Transgender Day of 
RemembranceRemembranceRemembrance   

ÝÝÝ   Restorative Justice Restorative Justice Restorative Justice 
WeekWeekWeek   

ÝÝÝ   Heroes honoured at Heroes honoured at Heroes honoured at 
Community Safety Community Safety Community Safety 
AwardsAwardsAwards   

ÝÝÝ   Crackdown on offCrackdown on offCrackdown on off---road road road 
bikes in Clevelandbikes in Clevelandbikes in Cleveland   

ÝÝÝ   PCC funds alarms for PCC funds alarms for PCC funds alarms for 
partially sighted partially sighted partially sighted 
residentsresidentsresidents   

ÝÝÝ   Efficiency inspection Efficiency inspection Efficiency inspection 
rates Cleveland Police rates Cleveland Police rates Cleveland Police 
as goodas goodas good   Barry Coppinger 

Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland  



Over 50 voluntary advocates attend Over 50 voluntary advocates attend Over 50 voluntary advocates attend 

PCC's 500th community meetingPCC's 500th community meetingPCC's 500th community meeting   

Over 50 representatives from voluntary 

organisations across Cleveland attended a 

special event hosted by the Police and Crime 

Commissioner. 

Barry Coppinger marked his 500th community 

meeting since his election in 2012 by inviting 

voluntary groups and partners to a networking 

event on Monday 30th October. 

Over 20 organisations were brave enough to 

do a ‘lightning talk’ – during which they had 

only two minutes to sum up the work they do to 

help keep communities safe. 

Attendees included representatives from the 

RNLI, Cleveland Fire and Rescue Service, 

MFC Foundation and Cleveland Police Cadets. 

Mr Coppinger said: “When deciding how best 

to celebrate my 500th community meeting, I 

instantly thought about the many voluntary 

organisations doing fantastic work across 

Cleveland. 

“Keeping our communities safe is very much a 

joint effort and working closely with partners 

and voluntary groups is essential. 

“This event was a brilliant opportunity to 

highlight the excellent partnership work taking 

place in Cleveland, while allowing 

organisations to link up and hear about each 

other’s work. 

“Reaching 500 meetings is a milestone in my 

Your Force Your Voice programme and I look 

forward to engaging with communities at the 

next 500 meetings!” 

Organisations who presented included:  

Victim Care and Advice Service 

RNLI 

British Red Cross 

Cleveland Police Cadets 

Cleveland Fire and Rescue Service 

RAYNET 

Rapid Relief Team 

Hartlepool Chinese Association 

Crown Prosecution Service (CPS) 

Citizens Advice Witness Service 

My Sister’s Place 



Police and Crime Commissioner launches 

recruitment for Chief Constable 

Candidates are invited to visit the Cleveland area for a tour and 

applications are open until Tuesday 2nd January 2018. 

Police and Crime Commissioner Barry 

Coppinger has highlighted the value of 

neighbourhood policing in Cleveland, as he 

launches recruitment for a new Chief Constable 

today. 

Mr Coppinger is looking for an outstanding 

candidate with the enthusiasm, vision and 

passion to shape the future of Cleveland Police 

and the drive to ensure the Force becomes – 

and remains – an outstanding police service. As 

well as being an inspirational leader and 

communicator, they should have a track record 

in delivering step change in public satisfaction, 

ethics and integrity. 

On the relationship he expects to have with the 

Chief, Mr Coppinger says that his expectations 

are high for a relationship which is challenging 

and robust as well as supportive and facilitative, 

with a common purpose of delivering the 

commitments of his Police and Crime Plan. 

The PCC has provided candidates with an 

information pack containing information about 

the Cleveland area and the fantastic opportunity 

on offer for applicants keen to serve Cleveland 

as the area’s new Chief. 

So proud is the PCC of the Cleveland area, 

prospective candidates will have the opportunity 

to join the PCC on a full tour of local 

communities and key locations. 

Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland, 

Barry Coppinger, said: “The Cleveland area is a 

truly great place to live and work. As PCC I am 

committed to making Cleveland an ever-safer 

place and this is a fantastic opportunity for a 

Chief Constable who shares this ambition to join 

me. 

“The Force is undergoing a period of cultural and 

organisational transformation to more effectively 

reflect the diverse communities it serves and to 

become and remain an employer of choice for all 



who wish to thrive in a policing career.  It’s 

crucial that the new Chief Constable can 

continue to implement these positive changes, 

by showing their commitment to the Everyone 

Matters programme and the transformation of 

our approach to the very best of police 

standards and ethics. 

“Significant pressures on the service nationally 

make this a challenging time to be a Chief 

Constable. I absolutely want our Chief to be 

someone who can turn these difficult 

circumstances into opportunities and lead our 

police force to an outstanding future. 

“The new Chief will share my focus of achieving 

a better deal for victims and be committed to 

delivering results by collaboration with a strong 

neighbourhood policing presence. 

“The recruitment process will be rigorous and 

I’m setting out to attract a strong and diverse 

field of applicants.” 

 

A full recruitment pack is 

available to be downloaded 

on the PCC’s website:  

cleveland.pnn.police.uk 

http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/Your-PCC/Vacancy-for-Chief-Constable-of-Cleveland-Police.aspx


PCC calls for fairer funding for policing  

Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland, 

Barry Coppinger, has called on politicians of all 

parties to join him in campaigning for fairer 

funding for the police.  

In a letter to Cleveland’s six MPs, Mr Coppinger 

outlined how Government funding to Cleveland 

Police has been cut by £39m – or 36% - in real 

terms over the past seven years. This has 

resulted in the loss of 450 police officers and 50 

PCSOs. 

With Government indicating a standstill 

settlement for next year, Cleveland Police 

effectively faces a further cut due to inflation 

and other rising costs. If the situation remains 

unchanged the force will have to find a further 

£2.5m-£3m savings, the equivalent of 60 police 

officer reductions each year. 

The force faces further pressure due to the 

area’s low council tax base. This means forces 

covering a similar population receive a far 

higher amount through the local precept. 

Gwent, for example, has a population just 3.5% 

higher than Cleveland yet receives 35% more 

money through the precept – about £16m a 

year. 

“This is as serious a situation as I have faced in 

the five years since I was first elected 

Commissioner” said Mr Coppinger. 

“In that time I have attended over 500 

community meetings. The overwhelming 

message I receive is that the public are full of 

admiration for the excellent job of work police 

officers and staff do – they just wish there were 

more of them and I totally agree. 

“The force and partners have worked incredibly 

hard to deliver an effective service in extremely 

challenging times. It’s now time for the 

Government to do its bit. With the Chief 

Constable, I will continue to lobby the Home 

Secretary and Prime Minister for fairer funding 

and I would urge MPs of all parties to do the 

same.” 

Click here to read the PCC's letter to MPs 

Mr Coppinger wrote to Cleveland’s six MPs outlining how government 

cuts have cost Cleveland Police 450 police officers and 50 PCSOs. 

http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/Document-Library/Letters/2017/Letter-for-MPs-Financial-Briefing-Nov-2017.pdf


Events mark Transgender Day of Remembrance 

PCC Barry Coppinger attended a candlelit vigil at Teesside University 

to mark the day. 

This month marked Transgender Day of 

Remembrance, a day to respect members of 

the transgender and gender variant community 

who have been murdered worldwide. 

Officers and staff from Cleveland Police 

organised a walk and events in partnership 

with Teesside University and the Stockton 

charity, Trans Aware to mark the day of 

remembrance. 

Following the 11 mile walk, Teesside 

University hosted a Tree of Remembrance 

which held details of those who have died as a 

result of violence due to their gender identity. 

The afternoon at Teesside University 

concluded at 5.15pm with a candlelit vigil. 

Trans Aware also organised an event at Arc in 

Stockton where respectful entertainment from 

local performers celebrated life and honoured 

those who have lost their lives. 

Cleveland victims of crime reminded about 

Restorative Justice 

The PCC and Cleveland Police are highlighting how restorative 

justice can help victims cope and recover following a crime. 

Restorative Justice Week began on Monday 

20th November and Police and Crime 

Commissioner, Barry Coppinger and 

Cleveland Police are highlighting how 

restorative justice can help victims cope and 

recover following a crime. 

The aim of the week is to raise awareness of 

restorative justice (RJ) amongst the public, 

specifically how it can empower victims by 

giving them a voice and helping them to 

move forward with their lives.  

Restorative justice is the communication 

between someone who has been a victim of 

crime or antisocial behaviour and the person 

who has harmed them. This interaction can 

be in the form of a meeting between both 

parties, via a letter or by messages and 

question passed through a trained 

Restorative Justice Facilitator. 

Restorative justice in Cleveland is delivered 

by Restorative Cleveland, a team of five 

experienced facilitators.  

For further information regarding 

restorative justice, please visit 

www.restorativecleveland.co.uk or call 

01642 301209. 

http://www.restorativecleveland.co.uk


Heroes recognised at Community Safety Awards  

Cleveland Police officers, staff and members of 
the public were honoured at an awards 
ceremony last week for their commitment to 
community safety. 
 
Cleveland Community Safety Awards took place 
on Wednesday 22nd November at 
Middlesbrough College STEM Centre and was 
hosted by Police and Crime Commissioner Barry 
Coppinger. 
 
The awards are an annual celebration of the 
community safety achievements of those in the 
police, housing organisations, community safety 
partnerships, and the private and voluntary 
sectors. 
 
Sue Smith, Manager of Teesside Sexual Assault 
Referral Centre, was winner of the Outstanding 
Commitment to Supporting Victims of Sexual 
Abuse award for dedicating 25 years of her life 
to supporting vulnerable victims of sexual abuse. 
 
Another winner on the night was Shahda Khan 
from Middlesbrough Council, who took home the 
award for Outstanding Services to Community 

Safety for her commitment to community 
cohesion and service on Cleveland Police’s 
Strategic Independent Advisory Group. 
 
Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland, 
Barry Coppinger said: “The Community Safety 
Awards were particularly special for me this 
year, as it fell on the day I reached five years as 
Police and Crime Commissioner. 
 
“During my time as PCC, I’ve heard many 
incredible stories about people going the extra 
mile to help keep communities safe and this year 
was no different. We heard many moving and 
inspirational stories of people doing their upmost 
to protect communities and prevent crime. 
 
“Both Shahda and Sue who received special 
awards this year have dedicated their careers to 
making a difference to the Cleveland area and 
for that we should all be thankful. 
Congratulations to all nominees and winners.” 
 
Chief Constable Iain Spittal added: “These 
awards are a great opportunity to thank those in 
our communities for their on-going dedication 

16 exceptional winners received awards at the fifth annual Cleveland 

Community Safety Awards for their commitment to community safety 



and commitment.  I congratulate each and every 
winner for their incredible achievements.” 
 
For a full list of nominees and citations, please 

click here to visit the PCC website 

ALL 2017 WINNERS: 

Police Officer of the Year – PC Jason Bowes 

Police Community Support Officer of the 

Year - PCSO Paul Walker 

Police Team of the Year - Cyber Crime Team 

Detective of the Year – PC Leigh Hindle 

Officer Best at Tackling Antisocial 

Behaviour – Inspector Rob Jones 

Housing Provider Contribution to Tackling 
Antisocial Behaviour – Kendra Hunt, Thirteen 
Housing Group 

Community Safety Contribution to Tackling 
Antisocial Behaviour - Chris Dunwell, 
Stockton Borough Council 

Outstanding Contribution to Prevention – 
Thorndyke Avenue Project 

Community Volunteer Champion – Ley 
Miller, Trans Aware 

Young Community Volunteer – Cleveland 
Police Cadet Programme 

Special Constable of the Year – Special 
Chief Inspector Kathryn Dack & Special 
Sergeant Graham Hansford 

Police Volunteer of the Year – Karel Simpson 

Community Minded Business – Home 
Instead Senior Care 

Outstanding Support to a Victim – DC Kay 
McGeehan 

Outstanding Services to Community Safety 
– Shahda Khan 

Outstanding Commitment to Supporting 

Victims of Sexual Abuse – Sue Smith 

http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/Take-Part/Cleveland-Community-Safety-Awards-2017-Winners.aspx#ad-image-0


Crackdown on off-road bikers launched 

in Cleveland 

Officers will look to seize vehicles as well as issuing warnings and 

prosecuting where possible. 

A crackdown on off-road bikers who cause 

misery in communities has been rolled out 

across Cleveland. 

Operation Endurance sees a multi-agency 

approach to tackle the issue with partners from 

Cleveland Fire Brigade, the four local authorities 

across Cleveland and local housing providers 

alongside officers from the Cleveland and 

Durham Specialist Operations Unit Motorcycle 

Section and neighbourhood teams. 

Police and partners will share best practice from 

the operation so far, which has already been 

running across the Durham policing area since 

August. 

Officers will look to seize vehicles as well as 

issuing warnings and prosecuting where 

possible. Working together with local authorities 

and local housing providers means that 

offenders could risk losing their tenancies. 

 

During the last 12 months there have been 3911 

reports of incidents involving off-road bikes 

across the Cleveland area. 

PCC supports blind Cleveland residents 

Mr Coppinger funded a number of audible alarms for doors and 

windows for partially sighted residents to feel safe at home.  

Cleveland Police and Crime Commissioner, 

Barry Coppinger, has provided funding to 

members of Teesside & District Society for the 

Blind to help them feel safer at home. 

All 120 members received two audible alarms 

for windows and doors, thanks to a small grant 

from the PCC’s Police Property Act Fund. 

Teesside & District Society for the Blind are a 

local independent charity based in 

Middlesbrough.  Their aims and objectives are to 

promote independence in the lives of blind and 

partially sighted people living in Middlesbrough, 

Redcar and Stockton-on-Tees.  



Efficiency inspection ranks Cleveland Police as good 

Cleveland Police has been graded as “good” in 

the efficiency with which it keeps local people 

safe and reduces crime. 

 

The annual inspection of Efficiency and 

Leadership by Her Majesty's Inspectorate of 

Constabulary and Fire & Rescue Services 

(HMICFRS) also concluded the force was good at 

planning for the future, use of its resources and 

understanding of demand. 

It is the second year running that the force has 

been judged as “good” across all categories. 

Welcoming the report, Police and Crime 

Commissioner Barry Coppinger said: “This is 

further, independent proof that the force has 

moved on from the regrettable issues of the past 

and is delivering a consistently good service to 

local people. 

“This detailed report recognises the positive 

impact that innovative programmes such as 

“Towards 2020” and “Everyone Matters” have 

made to the way the force operates. 

“Through extensive consultation; listening to the 

public, to officers and staff, the force now has a 

far better understanding of how to manage the 

increasing demands upon the service through 

best use of the finite resources available. 

“I am pleased that the report makes special 

mention of the extensive work carried out to 

ensure better engagement with diverse 

communities and also to gain the trust of the 

most vulnerable and ensuring their voice is heard 

and crimes are reported.” 

Mr Coppinger added one note of caution. 

“We have achieved this positive result despite a 

severe cut in Government funding over the past 

five years which has resulted in the loss of over 

400 police posts. HMI has praised our plans for 

the future but, as the report makes clear, further 

savings could only be achieved through the loss 

of services to the public. 

“This is a point I will be making to the Home 

Secretary. The repeated Government cuts to 

police funding must stop.” 

Click here to read the HMIC Efficiency PEEL 

Report 2017 

It is the second year running that the force has been judged as “good” 

across all categories. 

http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/Document-Library/News/HMIC/HMIC-Efficiency-PEEL-Report.pdf
http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/Document-Library/News/HMIC/HMIC-Efficiency-PEEL-Report.pdf


To unsubscribe from this newsletter, please access the PCC Newsletter Archive on the website or click here. 

Barry Coppinger 

Police & Crime Commissioner for Cleveland 

Cleveland Police Headquarters,  

Ladgate Lane, Middlesbrough, TS8 9EH 

 

Website: www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk 

Email: pcc@cleveland.pnn.police.uk  

Tel: 01642 301653 / 301861 / 301323 
   

 

Follow the Cleveland PCC on  

http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/Take-Part/PCC-Newsletter-Signup.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Police-Crime-Commissioner-for-Cleveland/154443171366760
http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/Home.aspx
https://twitter.com/Cleveland_PCC

